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Gorge Dam Project Agreement Signed for Remedial Design 

of the Gorge Dam Contaminated Sediments Project 

 

Akron, Ohio, July 9, 2018-- The Ohio EPA Director and the U.S. EPA Great Lakes 
National Program Manager have signed a cooperative project agreement to create a plan 
for contaminated sediment management and habitat restoration for the Gorge Dam, which 
is on the Cuyahoga River in the Gorge Metro Park. The project is being funded through the 
Great Lakes Legacy Act with additional project match funds provided by the Ohio 
Department of Natural Resources. The City of Akron is the local sponsor for the state 
matching funds. 

“This signing is the next step forward in this important project that will return the Cuyahoga 
River to a vibrant and free-flowing river,” said Ohio EPA Director Craig W. Butler. “We 
couldn’t do this without the help of our partners, including Summit County Metro Parks, the 
cities of Akron and Cuyahoga Falls, Summit County, Ohio Edison, U.S. EPA and the 
Friends of the Crooked River.” 

“This agreement is proof of our agencies’ joint commitment to improving Ohio’s water 
quality,” said U.S. EPA Great Lakes National Program Manager and Region 5 Administrator 
Cathy Stepp. “When federal and state agencies work together, we all enjoy better 
environmental results.” 

Akron Mayor Dan Horrigan adds, “This project is a critical piece in restoring the Cuyahoga 
River, an important resource to Northeast Ohio, to a more natural state. This vital work is 
being done in conjunction with other projects that focus on the City of Akron’s long-term 
commitment to improve water quality for the region.” 

The Gorge Dam was constructed on the Cuyahoga River in 1913, and produced 
hydroelectric power until 1958. The dam pool was subsequently used until 1992 as a source 
for cooling water for a local coal-fired power plant. The dam and its pool have not been 
used for power generation purposes for the past 23 years. The structure acts as an 

http://www.akronohio.gov/


impairment to aquatic species along the middle and lower segments of the Cuyahoga River, 
and Ohio EPA has proposed it be removed to improve water quality.  

This project agreement is the second phase of a much larger effort to remove the Gorge 
Dam, located on the Cuyahoga River in the cities of Akron and Cuyahoga Falls. Ohio EPA 
completed the first phase in 2015, which was a cost estimate for the removal and 
management of sediment and removal of the dam. The third phase will involve actual 
sediment removal and management with the fourth phase involving removal of the dam. 
Sediment removal and dam removal will each need their own individual project agreements, 
a process which will hopefully continue over the next several years. 

## 

For further information, contact: 
Heather Bolestridge  
AWR! Communications Manager  
Phone: 3303752501  
E-mail: hbolestridge@gstephensinc.com 
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